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Meeting Minutes 
May 7, 2014 

 
Attendees: 13 Tanner Berg, Matt Boatman, Ruben Cruz, Bruce Harmon, Clint Ipock, Bert Jacobson, 
Bonnie Mueller, Jim Mueller, Bill Randleman, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin 
Wamsley  
 
President, Ruben Cruz, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the April 2nd minutes and they were approved as read.  
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley reported the following on site visits: 

• Grain Millers, Eugene and Corvallis airports, and Rosboro Lumber in Vaughn are not 
interested in us using their sites. 

• Lebanon and Sweet Home sites are not usable 
• Weyerhaeuser - no return call yet  
• Linn Benton Community College – still need to contact 
• Jasper mill site – would require clean-up and haven’t received a return call 
• Roseburg Fair Grounds - will verify they are still running circle track 

Event 1 and 2 Recap  
Bert Jacobson reported it turned out really good.  Others commented both courses were a lot 
of fun. 

Blind Autocross Recap 
Tim Steck reported 27 people attended.  Everyone had a great time. He reviewed the survey 
20 people had responded to.  Guide dogs for the Blind will receive approximately 700.00 from 
this event.   

Guide Dogs for the Blind Update 
Bonnie Mueller announced that we have been invited to join the graduation of the blind person 
with their dog at the Boring Oregon campus.  If anyone is interested in attending one, they 
need to be notified in advance. 

Road Clean-up Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported 14 people attended the clean-up.  35 bags were collected.  Nick 
Kerbs won $10.00 for the most interesting find.  If you’d like to know what interesting things are 
found, please join us for the next clean-up.  Following the clean-up volunteers enjoyed pizza 
and drinks provided by the club. 

Volunteer Worker Incentive 
Bonnie Mueller mentioned the set-up and clean-up workers for Events 1 and 2 were not 
recorded and therefore no drawing was held.  She reminded Tanner Berg to take care of that 
for Events 3 and 4.  Matt Boatman won a free autocross for his help at the Blind Autocross. 

Car Classing 
Bill Randleman is not ready at this time to present his method to class cars.   
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New Business 
 
Event 3 and 4 Planning 

Bonnie Mueller stated she and Jim will not be attending Events 3 and 4.  She needs 
registration help.  Tanner Berg will be available to class cars in Jim’s absence both days.  
Tanner will also make sure the sound meter is manned and the person is trained.  Every car 
will be recorded and rules enforced.  In addition, Tanner will make sure communication 
between sound meter person and grid is handled appropriately.   At the driver’s meeting 
drivers will be informed of who is going to be telling them if their car is too loud. 
 
Tanner Berg covered the following: 

• Ruben Cruz is Event Chair 
• Trailers will be towed by Matt Boatman and Clint Ipock 
• Ruben Cruz has order porta potties 
• No need for food since we are at VRC 
• Lorin Wamsley will order sweeping 
• Set-up will be Friday, June 6th at 5:30 p.m. 
• Bonnie Mueller has ordered insurance 

Timing Trailer Repair 
Matt Boatman mentioned that the timing trailers running lights were not working.  Clint Ipock 
stated that Jerry Braunberger is taking care of it. 

Cheema Freightlines Lot Clean-up 
Bren Wamsley reported that Jerry Braunberger is in need of a work party on Saturday, May 
10th 9:00 a.m. at our trailer storage location on Roberts Road past the Old Guaranty lot.  
Cheema Freightlines allows us to store our trailers in exchange for our grounds maintenance.  
Jerry felt with 6 people it would take around 1 hour. 

Missing Items 
Bren Wamsley mentioned that Jerry Braunberger is missing the tech box and 3 radios.  Bonnie 
Mueller stated she has them. 

HillClimb Schedule 
 Bonnie Mueller covered the following HillClimb items: 

• Registration opens May 24th 
• Flyer party May 21st 
• Tim and Peggy Steck will run registration 
• Bonnie and Jim will sweep May 22nd 
• Work party will be either the weekend prior to the event or 2 weeks prior 
• Bonnie welcomes t-shirt theme ideas 
• We’re looking for helpers – Ruben Cruz volunteered 

Schedule Flyer Party 
The flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, May 21st 5:30 pm at Jim Mueller’s old office. 
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 
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Homework Assignments 
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
JUN Mike McClellan JUL Ed Gouldsmith AUG  David Lumbra   
SEP Jerome Russell OCT Matt Boatman NOV      
DEC    JAN    FEB 
 
 
  
All - Flyer party –at Jim Mueller’s old office Wednesday, May 21st at 5:30 pm 
All – Event 3 and 4 set-up Friday, June 6th 5:30 p.m. 
All – Work party Cheema Freightlines clean-up grounds Saturday, May 10th 9:00 a.m. 
Bonnie Mueller - Amend bylaws to add officer liability insurance 
Clint Ipock – tow trailer to event 3 and 4 
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
Lorin Wamsley – Check out new suggested venues 
Lorin Wamsley – Order sweeping for VRC 
Matt Boatman – tow trailer to event 3 and 4 
Tanner Berg – line up vendors for events 7-8  
Tim Steck – Modify sponsor page on EESCC website 
Tim Steck – create survey for banquet entertainment 
 
 


